Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: JM/JS

	Application No: 
	3/2009/0684/P

	Development Proposed:
	Replacement dwelling (Revised Submission) following grant of planning permission at Black Sticks Farm, Black Sticks Lane, Chipping

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No comments or observations received within the 21 day statutory consultation period.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	Environment Directorate (County Surveyor) - No objections. 



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	

	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy H14 - Rebuilding/Replacement Dwellings - Outside Settlements.

Policy H12 - Curtilage Extensions.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	This application is a resubmission of a previously approved scheme for a replacement dwelling at Black Sticks Farm, Black Sticks Lane, Chipping.  Permission was granted on 12 august 2008 for various alterations to a former restaurant which included extending the adjacent dwelling into the restaurant as well as a curtilage extension.

In essence the application is predominantly the same as the previously approved scheme although there are some additional extensions and minor changes to fenestration and garage door openings.  The main external changes to the previously approved scheme are:

1.
  The garage door openings are arched rather than square.

2.  An Orangery is attached to the recessed section of the east elevation.  This part of the elevation is part of the original dwelling house rather than the restaurant. The Orangery is relatively modest and measures approximately 5m x 6m and would have a height of 3.4m and is predominantly glazed with stone plinths.  

3.   A chimney and flue have been included on the south elevation of the slope.

4.  Minor alterations to window openings and additional roof lights to allow the roof space to be utilised. 

The amendments are relatively modest and have been the subject of pre application advice and as such I consider them to be acceptable.  Originally the applicant wished to re-roof the whole building with stone slate and following discussion it has now been agree to retain where possible the existing blue slate and utilise blue slate on any of the extended elements rather than stone.  There are no neighbour implications as a result of this proposal which is based on that there are no dwellings in the nearby vicinity that would be affected by the development.  



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 18 AUG 09














